A regular meeting of the City Council was held at City Hall, 200 S. Main Street on Monday, April 10, 2017. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Platte called the meeting to order.

Present were Mayor Platte and Councilpersons Harri, McGee, Burke and Colestock. None were absent.

The invocation was given by Pastor Mark Michalcewicz of Grace Baptist Church.

The Agenda was approved as printed.

The March 27, 2017, Regular Minutes were approved as printed.

Councilman McGee moved that disbursements of \$395,559.70 be approved; seconded by Councilman Burke, passed unanimously.

Russ Hicks, Columbia Hwy., appeared before Council and presented the City with a Horner Woolen Mills Blanket. Council thanked Mr. Hicks for the donation to the City's Museum.

Councilman McGee reported on the following: that it is warmer weather out so be careful driving and look out for pedestrians.

City Manager Stoppels reported on the following: that there is a lot of standing water around the City and it is being monitored; that there will be an article in the State Journal about the Rapids Project; that many Spring Projects are now underway; that the yard waste area has a gate installed and is being monitored; and that the vandals were caught who did damage to the Welcome Center.

Police Chief Weeks reported on the following: that an empty canoe went over the State Street Dam and is caught in the boil and there is a life jacket that is attached to it, but they are aware of the situation; that the Ford vehicles are having a carbon monoxide issue, there is no recall at this time, but will keep Council informed; and introduced the newest Officer to the Department, Officer Lucus Willcutt.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:11 p.m.	
Steven G. Platte, Mayor	Kristy Reinecke, City Clerk